
SNOHOMISH COUNTY COUNCIL 
Snohomish County, Washington 

 
MOTION NO. 22-391 

 
CONCERNING THE COUNTY COUNCIL'S POSITION ON A PROPOSED ANNEXATION 

OF APPROXIMATELY 5.0 ACRES KNOWN AS THE “HARRISON ANNEXATION” BY 
SNOHOMISH REGIONAL FIRE AND RESCUE (SRFR) – BRB #06-2022 

 
WHEREAS, Snohomish County received a Notice of Intention (“NOI”) for Snohomish 

Regional Fire and Rescue (“SRFR”) to annex approximately 5.0 acres of unincorporated 
area; and  
 

WHEREAS, the proposal is described in Washington State Boundary Review Board 
for Snohomish County (hereinafter "Boundary Review Board") File No. BRB #06-2020; and  
 

WHEREAS, the annexation is governed by Revised Code of Washington (RCW) 
36.93.157, .170 and .180, 36.70A.020, .210, 52.04.031 through 52.04.051, and is subject to 
chapter 2.77 of the Snohomish County Code (SCC); and 
 
 WHEREAS, the proposed annexation is generally consistent with the factors and 
objectives of the Boundary Review Board, SCC, and other applicable statutes governing the 
review of proposed annexations. The proposed annexation is consistent with adopted 
Countywide Planning Policies and the County's Growth Management Act (GMA) 
Comprehensive Plan, as set out in a Planning and Development Services staff report dated 
September 6, 2022; and 
 

WHEREAS, RCW 36.93.157 requires that decisions of the Boundary Review Board 
be consistent with the GMA; 
 

NOW, THEREFORE ON MOTION,  
 
 1.  The Snohomish County Council does not oppose the annexation and will not 
invoke the jurisdiction of the Boundary Review Board. 
 
 2.  The Council Clerk is directed to forthwith file this Motion with the Boundary 
Review Board, together with a copy of the Planning and Development Services staff report 
dated September 6, 2022. 

 
PASSED this 20th day of September, 2022. 

 
SNOHOMISH COUNTY COUNCIL 
Snohomish County, Washington 
 
 
       

ATTEST:     Council Chair 
 
 
     
Asst. Clerk of the Council 


